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June 24, 2009
The Honorable Dow Constantine
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Constantine:

Pursuant to King County Code section 4.64.030, please find a proposed motion authorizing Treasury Operations to process claims for property tax refunds of $160,169.67, plus any applicable statutory interest.  These particular refunds require County Council approval because the taxpayers submitted their refund petitions after the statutory three-year claim period.

The refund requests involve two taxpayers: Educational Research Properties and TSB Properties.  These petitions are recommended for approval because the properties are under financing contracts to the State of Washington and are therefore exempt from property tax pursuant to RCW 84.36.010.  In addition to the request to refund the payments from the first half of 2006, payments for the second half of 2006, all of 2007, 2008 and 2009 have been approved by the Department of Assessments (based on timely petitions) and will be processed by Treasury Operations.  The Department of Assessments, which reports to Interim Assessor Rich Medved, is responsible for the assessed values and exemption status corrections.  This motion is being forwarded on behalf of the Assessor to allow Treasury Operations to make the requested first half 2006 refunds.

Attached to the proposed motion are supporting documents required by King County Code Chapter 4.64, which have been signed by the appropriate parties.  I hereby request the council approve the enclosed motion authorizing Treasury Operations to refund the overpaid property taxes.

It is important to note that the Washington State Legislature recently passed HB 1208, which rescinds the authority granted to county legislative bodies to approve any future refunds that have exceeded the three-year claim period.  The bill was signed into law by Governor Christine Gregoire and will go into effect on July 26, 2009.  Consequently, the processing of untimely refunds beyond three years will no longer be allowed by law as of July 26.  The Treasury Operations Section, in coordination with the Department of Assessments, will continue to separately process those refunds that meet statutory requirements within the three years of the due date of the payment sought to be refunded.  
Due to the change in State law, this motion will need expedited processing if the council chooses to take action.  The Clerk of the Council has indicated that this request must be transmitted to the Clerk no later than 10:00 am, June 25, 2009 in order for council to pass this motion on July 20, 2009, the last full council meeting before the HB 1208 cutoff.  

If you have any questions regarding this matter, please contact Ken Guy, Director of Finance of Finance and Business Operations, at 206-263-9254, or Scott Matheson, Interim Manager, Treasury Operations, at 206-296-7333.

Sincerely,

Kurt Triplett
King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers

ATTN:  Tom Bristow, Interim Chief of Staff

  Saroja Reddy, Policy Staff Director

  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council

  Frank Abe, Communications Director
Bob Cowan, Director of Office of Management and Budget (OMB)
Beth Goldberg, Deputy Director, OMB
James J. Buck, County Administrative Officer, Department of Executive 
    Services (DES)
Ken Guy, Director, Finance and Business Operations Division, (FBOD) DES
Scott Matheson, Interim Manager, Treasury Operations, FBOD, DES
